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 MESSAGE FROM THE DEAN 

Merry Christmas!  I say that as I’m preparing music for Thanksgiving. And 
that brings me to a memory with the Catholic Church that I probably should 
let go but will never forget.  I was subbing for three months for a large      
Catholic Church in Port St Lucie.  At the time I had never been to a Catholic 
Mass and when I applied for the job as their temporary organist, the priest 
told me not to worry.  He would teach me the Mass and after a while it would 
become second nature.  Wait a minute, I thought.  Isn’t the Mass supposed to 
be this meaningful service?  Second nature??? 

 

Later, I realized that he meant the format of the Mass was the same everywhere in the world.       

Basically, they all follow the same outline.  There I was, raised a Baptist kid, playing 5 services a 

weekend.  All was well until the last Sunday, and I so wanted to play O Holy Night on their       

Steinway concert grand.  So, at the 7:30 am Mass, I play it as a prelude.  When the priest begins the 

homily, he screams “when I came into the sanctuary this morning and heard O Holy Night, I 

thought DON’T RUSH IT!”  Well, I was mortified.   

As soon as the service concluded, I rushed to his office and asked, “Father, what did I do?”  He said 

it was beautiful, but they hadn’t changed the colors yet.  Don’t play it at any of the other services.  

Oh wow.  The Baptist kid didn’t know Advent. 

Well next week the Methodists are doing Christmas and with that in mind, I’m gearing up for our 

annual Christmas event at St Marks on Sunday, January 5th at 4 pm.  It’s early this year so we can 

enjoy the beautiful stained-glass windows as well.  Father Ward will host, as well as Tom Goetz.  

Tom will let us know practice times later. 

The following month on Sunday, February 23rd at 4 pm at my church, First United Methodist of     

Ft Pierce, Dr Neal Campbell will present a demonstration/workshop on Charles Callahan.  It’s not 

to be missed!   

Then on Sunday, March 30th at 4 pm, we’ve decided to move up our Member’s Recital to be         

presented at Trinity Episcopal Church in Vero Beach, hosted by Anthony Baron and Neal Campbell.  

Afterwards we will elect our new officers for the following year.  Later next year, we will check out 

the Austin pipe organ at St John of the Cross with Ryan Kasten TBA. 

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Treasure Coast Chapter of the AGO, we wish you a very 

Merry Christmas and a prosperous New Year! 

Keep practicing, 

Steve Giddens 
Dean TCCAGO 



 

 
 

 

*SUNDAY, JANUARY 5th, 2025 at 4 pm

St Mark

 

*SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 23, 2025 at 4 pm

Hosted by Dr Neil Campbell          *Workshop/Demo   

First United Methodist Church of Ft Pierce, Ft Pierce, FL

 

*SUNDAY, MARCH 30, 2025 at 4 pm

Episcopal Church, Vero Beach, FL                                                       

(followed by election of officers 2025

 

*April or May 2025 Austin Organ Demo at St John of the Cross,         

Vero Beach, FL  TBA



TCCAGO Chapter Lunch 

Ocean Grill     Vero Beach  

The next luncheon will be  

December 4, 2024 at 12 Noon 

RSVP with Steve Giddens 

TCCAGO EVENT SCHEDULE  

For the 2025 Season 

*SUNDAY, JANUARY 5th, 2025 at 4 pm—The Music of Christmas 

St Mark’s Anglican Church, Vero Beach, FL 

 

*SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 23, 2025 at 4 pm—Charles Callahan Event 

Hosted by Dr Neil Campbell          *Workshop/Demo    

First United Methodist Church of Ft Pierce, Ft Pierce, FL 

 

*SUNDAY, MARCH 30, 2025 at 4 pm—Members Recital at Trinity    

Episcopal Church, Vero Beach, FL                                                        

(followed by election of officers 2025-26) 

 

*April or May 2025 Austin Organ Demo at St John of the Cross,         

Vero Beach, FL  TBA 



 

 





 

 





 



THANK YOU FOR BEING AN AGO MEMBER  
 

Is your AGO membership current?  
To manage your membership, renew, change your  

address, find an AGO member, and more just go to the national 
website:  

www.agohq.org  
 

Or 
To become “Friends of the Chapter”* 

send $25 to TCCAGO, PO Box 643814, Vero Beach, FL 32964 
*this special membership does not include the AGO magazine or voting rights 

 
 
 



GREAT IDEAS IN CHRISTMAS GIFTS 

FOR THE SPECIAL ORGANIST IN 

YOUR LIFE... 





 



TCCAGO Officers for 2024—2025 

 

 Dean:     Steve Giddens 

 Subdean:     Jerry Myers 

 Secretary:    Dan Kroger 

 Treasurer:    Tom Goetz 

 Board Member:   Kathleen Knott 

 Scholarship Chair:   Brady Johnson 

 Chaplain:     Rev. Michael Carter 

 Publicity:     Ursula Rosenberg 

                                                                       Ryan Kasten 

 Webmaster:    Dan Kroger 

From Ryan Kasten — 

The first major program with the new Austin organ will be the                        
Duruflé Requiem on All Souls' Day, and I will do the dedicatory 
recital probably in January 2026.  The organ is to sit and get   
acclimated for at least 6 months before we do any more          
programs besides weekend masses to be sure we have worked 
out any kinks and subtle voicing issues.  


